Minutes: November 5, 2007

A regular meeting of the WCREA was held on the above date at The Pump House,
Hackettstown, NJ. President Pat Kollar called the meeting to order at 10:45 and led
the Pledge of Allegiance which was tollowed by the singing of “America”. Shirley
Sloyer’s thought tor the day was about strange tacts, oddities.

The secretary’s report was read; Treasurer Vicki Rhinehart reported a balance
of $3,507.51 and $628 in the scholarship award fund. Both reports were accepted as
read. Vicki reported that a separate checking account will be opened tor the award
fund, as per state regulations. She reported that our books will be audited by Bob
Dietrick, an accountant. She also reported, as Membership Chair, the WCREA now has
180 members and 14 associates. She stated that members may reserve for luncheons
at the last minute and pay at the door it necessary, and requested that she be called
on her cell phone (908-319-1995).

Carol Mertz, Corresponding Secretary, had nothing to report.

Under old business, a second reading ot proposed scholarship changes was
made. Scholarship awards will not be a set amount each year, but will be determined
by the funds available in the scholarship account each June. Payment will not be
given until grades, which must be passing for the tirst semester are submitted. After
some discussion, a motion to approve the changes was made and seconded. A vote
was taken, and the changes were approved.

Sandy Beck was thanked tor arranging the fall trip to West Point and a cruise on
the Hudson River on Oct. 18. It was a gorgeous day, the US Military Academy tour
was very informative. The lunch at Hotel Thayer was delicious and the cruise to
Haverstraw, NY was delighttul. Sandy distributed tliers for a NY theater top On Feb.
27, 2008 to see “Wicked”. She had hoped to get tickets to “Jersey Boys”, but the
seats available were unacceptable.

Carol Mertz reported that she has tour members signed up to help with
constitution revisions. Anyone interested in helping, contact Carol. The committee
will meet after the holidays.

President Pat reported on several state meetings:

1) At the NJREA Delegate Council meeting of Sept. 27, newly elected first VP of
NJREA, John Coulter resigned. Pat Provnick was elected to replace him. Also elected
were: Bob Carr of Morris County as Minority Concerns rep to NEA-R, Jim Ward of
Morris County as delegate to NEA-R, and Doug Morris to serve on the planning
committee for NJREA Convention. He is absent today (Nov. 5) as he is in Trenton
helping plan Convention.

2) Pat attended the Committee of 1,000 meeting at NJEA headquarters to
prepare tfor upcoming elections; Pat is the coordinator of this committee for the
Northern region.

3) At a GR committee meeting on Sept. 26, the Committee of 1,000 was
discussed. From Warren County the tollowing volunteered to help: Pat Kollar, Barbara
Esposito, Ken Kobler, Janet Kobler, Carol and Clayton Mertz, Doug Morris, John Stana






